
SPRITE	CLUB	OF	SA	
 

GENERAL MEETING 
 

7 JUNE 2021 
 

MINUTES 
 

1. Welcome: Gordon Boyce warmly welcomed members to the June meeting 
and reminded members to fill out the supplied Covid-19 Contact Tracing 
Record Form, if they were not able to utilize the QR COVIDSAFE App. 
Members were also requested to sign the Club’s Attendance Book.  
 

2. Apologies: Grant Stevenson, Gary and Faye Brock, Gary and Molly Beaton, 
Ken and Mary Dutch, Gerard Miller. 

 
3. Minutes of the previous meeting: May 2021 minutes were posted on Club’s 

website and a hardcopy distributed at the meeting. Gordon Boyce thanked Di 
Low for minute taking. 

   
        Moved: Elaine Cardone, Seconded: Pat Miller 
     
4. Correspondence in: 

 
Magazines: Healey’s West (June 2021), Goblin’s Gazette (June 2021) 

MG Motoring (June 2021).  
 
Correspondence out: Nil 

 
      5.  Treasurer’s Report 
 

SPRITE CLUB OF SA FINANCIAL STATEMENT - MAY 2021  
 
INCOME 
 
 Brought forward      $7937.76 
 Log Book Sales      $      5.00 
 
 
TOTAL INCOME       $7942.76 
 
EXPENDITURE 
 
 Web Maintenance      $    22.00 
 Annual Dinner Refunds     $    40.00 
 
TOTAL EXPENDITURE      $    62.00 
 
TOTAL        $7880.76  
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TERM DEPOSIT ACCOUNT AS AT 2 DECEMBER 2020 
 
 Previous Amount              $11542.23 
 
 Gross Interest              $      46.30 
 
Total as at 2 December 2020                     $ 11588.53 
 
Amount invested at 0.40% for 6 months. Interest as at 
2 June 2020               $       23.12  
 
      Moved: Sean Power 
      Seconded: David Tye   

  
6. Social & Coming Events  

 
. A committee meeting was held on 3 June to discuss future Club activities, 
events and the Constitution. 
 
. Russell Schmarr gave a run down on his mid week meander run to Sedan 
via arrogate, Woodside, Mount Torrens. 19 attendees in 12 cars, thanks to 
Russell and Elaine for organizing. 
 
. Run to the Elephant Door, 27 attendees in 13 cars to McLaren Vale via 
Myponga and the dam wall and to Dean and Suzie’s house at Sellicks Hill. 
 
. Annual Display Day at The Bay later this year is still being investigated due 
to COVID 19 tracing concerns for the general public attendees. To be 
confirmed. 
 
. 20 June 2021 - Hillclimb, Round 2, Collingrove. 
 
. 23 June 2021 - Mid-Week Meander Southern Soltice Sojourne, meet 9.30am 
for 10.00am departure from Blackwood Railway Station. 
 
.27 June 2021 - MSCA Supersprint, Round 2, Mallala. 
 
.5 July 2021 - General Meeting. 
 
.18 July 2021 - Hillclimb, Round 3, Collingrove. 
 
.25 July 2021 – Winter Country Pub run. 

 
 
7. Webmaster – All ok. 
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8. Club Registration: 

 
Don Cardone advised the next meeting of the Federation of Historic Motoring 
Clubs will be held on 19 June 2021.  
 
Don read from the Federation minutes concerning an item discussed at the 
general meeting of 10 April 2021. It seems a club member (not from Sprite 
Club) had written to ServicesSA asking who can drive a Conditionally 
Registered Vehicle. The answer given by the Department was incorrect. The 
Federation corrected the error and explained that, provided correct 
Conditionally Registered Vehicle procedures are followed then a person 
holding a current valid license can operate that vehicle. 
 
ServicesSA was made aware of this error and will take appropriate action. 
 
The Federation pointed out that the correct procedure for members requiring 
Conditionally Registered Vehicles is as follows :- 
 
First ask your club and if they cannot answer you question, then they will 
contact the Federation and if they do not have the answer they will contact the 
Department to confirm the correct information. This procedure will minimize 
time wasting for a Departmental officer, regarding information which may be 
readily available at your club or from the Federation or their website, under 
the listing “Club Registration FAQ’s”.   

 
9. Competition Report: 
 
 Pat Miller advised of the forthcoming Hillclimb on 20 June 2021, and the 

Supersprint on 27 June 2021. 
 

10. Clubbies SA Report: 
 

Sean Power advised of a good turn-up for the “First Sunday” event with 20 
cars and 30 people attending. Sean also advised of an rollover accident at the 
Collingrove Hillclimb event that cost the driver a broken arm. 
 

      11. Regalia: 
 

 A good range of merchandise is available via Club’s website and EFTPOS.  
 
       12. Library: 
 

Miles advised that a number of the Club’s library books are outstanding and a 
reminder to members, who have them, should be placed on the website.  

  
      13.  General Business 

 
. The great John Sprinzel has unfortunately passed away at 90 years of age, 
our thoughts are with his wife Carly and the Austin Healey community at this 
time. 
 
Barry Edson advised of a 5 bearing A Series block with a Honda 1600 head! 

 



       
 
      -3- 
 
 
14.  For Sale: 
 

 
 
 
Cars:  Roland Harris advised a Mark 3A Sprite is currently advertised for 
$5,000.00. 
 
Parts:  Darrel Hanna has a tonneau cover available for a Mark 3A, make an 
offer!  

      
The meeting closed at 8.40pm.        
	  


